

Los Alamos Piecemakers Quill Guild

Your guild needs volunteers to continue its great work in our community.

P.O. Box 261, Los Alamos, NM 87544

www.vla.com/lap

January 2009

2009 Officers

Presidents

Shelly Kuropatwinski

shellykuro@jesusanswers.com

Vice Presidents

1st Marlene Miller

Mvm100@msn.com

 2^{nd} This position is open.

Please consider volunteering!!

Secretary

Linda Goforth

GoforthLJ@Q.com

Treasurer

Cindy Murdock

Chairs

Publicity
Dabbia Hyman

Debbie Hyman

debbyhyman@yahoo.com

Historian

Linda Goforth

Community Service

This position is open.

Please consider volunteering!!

Librarian

Jackie Young

jnjyoung@msn.com

Ouilt Show-2009

Judy Verzino

Donation Quilt

This position is open. Please consider

volunteering!!

Cluster Coordinator

Laura Erickson

evonneholder@earthlink.net

Membership

Libby Carlsten

County Fair

This position is open.

Please consider volunteering!!

Webmaster

Shirley Klosterbuer

sklostb@earthlink.net

Block of the Month

Nicole Dunn and Pat

Randall

Newsletter

This position is open.

Deadlines for Newsletters is 10 days before each monthly

meeting

From the President:

Happy 2009!

It's time for New Year's Resolutions, have you made yours??

I want to finish 3 UFOs this year and work on some BOM quilts I have in my cabinets.

I hope I can get a few quilts entered into the Fair this year.

These are my Quilting Resolutions for 2009.

Here are a few ideas to start you on your way.

- a. Learn a new technique
- b. take a class (or 3!)
- c. spend more time just admiring your stash
- d. finish a project you have been working on
- e. donate a quilt to charity

Now - it is time for you to make yours.

Hope your 2009 brings several Quilting Resolutions to completion.

Your President, Shelly

January Guild Meeting, 7:00 p.m. White Rock Baptist Church — January 27, 2009

Rami Kim, author of Folded Fabric Elegance, will be our speaker and teacher. She will speak about "Folded Fabric Elegance" (three dimensional quilt art) on Tuesday night. Rami comes from the Sacramento are a. She has been quilting since 1996.

Her workshop "The Fifth Dimension" on Wednesday at the White Rock Baptist Church will go beyond the traditional 3-D. In this technique workshop you will learn 5 of the exotic and unusual methods that are the trademark of Rami's award-winning works including hexagon and biscuit chopkey, mirror-imaged continuously folded prairie points, harlequin tucks, North American hand smoking and lined prairie points.



This workshop could be the answer to those who wish to know about adding 3-dimensional textures and a lot more extra touches to art-to-wear and quilts.

Please see her website at www.ramikim.com.

COMMUNITY SERVICE

WELL DONE LADIES! We donated a total of 40 quilts this year to a variety of worthy causes. With the remainder of community service budget, I bought yards of fabric from Pandys that we can use for backing on our sew-a-thon quilts. It will be in the storage shed in Los Alamos. I would like to thank all of you for your help these last years that I was chairperson for community service. I couldn't have done it without you!!!

Debbie Claytor

Thanks to Debbie for coordinating Community Service for the past 2 years. We need someone to take over this act ivity for 2009.

QUILT SHOW NEWS 2009

Dear Quilting Friends, It is time to plan our Quilt Show and your input is desired. I have a few ideas, old and new, and more are needed. Please come to our next guild meeting so we can start to plan. We need a name, time, place, etc. etc. I'm getting excited and I hope you are too.

Thanks Judy Verzino

We need a volunteer to create the 2009 Donation Quilt.

Do you have a favorite block that you would like to see in this years Donation Quilt?

?

Would you like to help decide who will be giving programs in 2010?

Volunteer to be 2 nd Vice President.

?

LAP Guild Calendar

2009 Programs

In **February 2009**, our own historian, Linda Goforth, will give a presentation on the history of the Los Alamos Piecemakers. If you have any historical information or items of interest, please contact Linda.

SPECIAL: April 4 (Saturday) Sharon Pederson will be doing a workshop on her "Reversible Quilts." She is coming from Canada, and we are sharing her with Ann Silva's in ABQ, so she isn't available for a guild meeting. http://www.sharonpederson.com/

April 28 & 29 we will have Charlotte Angotti. I don't have much info yet - we are sharing her with SF.

June 2009 – Michael Meyer -- She will have a show of her work on display at the Library Gallery the month of June, 2009.



Los Alamos Piecemakers Quilt Guild P.O. Box 261 Los Alamos, New Mexico 87544